June 10, 2022

The 8 members and 2 advisors of the Eboard have voted to add a new volunteer recognition category. It will be called the Volunteer of the Year which will be given to a volunteer who goes above and beyond. This was developed because we had a wonderful senior named Hajar Bouchalb Pacatang show an incredible work ethic and a positive attitude during all of our Spring Cleanup events. We will be awarding her \$100 which will come out of the budget so no vote is needed at this time. We will reward Hajar with the certificate and money at our General RCONA meeting on Thursday, August 18th. This new recognition will be added to the policies and procedures at a later time.

Please see the attached recommendation that was sent to her counselor at Oakmont High School where she was recognized for her hard work.